
The borough assembly vote 
unanimously not to pass an or-
dinance that would clarify lan-
guage in the Marine Passenger 
Fee at an assembly meeting on 
Monday. 

“At this point, I’d like to just 
kind of see it go away,” said as-
sembly member Jeff Meucci. 
“Right now we have a sales tax 
ordinance in place, we have the 
Marine Passenger Fee in place. 
The Marine Passenger Fee goes 
into effect in 2019. It just seems 
like at one time or another we 
just get caught up in the minute 
details of this ordinance that 
we don’t know how it’s all 
going to play out until we see 
some visitors coming in.” 

Ordinance #2018-19 would 
have clarified that Marine Pas-
senger Ship Cruise ticket con-
tracts that are subject to 
Petersburg Borough’s Marine 
Passenger Fee are not subject to 
local sales tax. A vote on the or-
dinance had been postponed 
twice prior to Monday’s deci-
sion.  

Meucci said he wanted to 
see how the Marine Passenger 
Fee would be received during 
its first year. If there is push-
back from the community or 
visitor industry, then the bor-
ough can address it at that 
time. 

In other borough action: 
— The borough assembly 

approved the renewal of Joan 
Mei Family Restaurants’ 
2019/2020 liquor license. 

— The borough assembly 
approved the renewal of The 
Bottle Shops’ 2019/2020 liquor 
license. 

— The borough assembly 
heard from assembly member 
Jeff Meucci who stated that he 
would be adding a proposed 
land exchange with Petro 49, 
Inc. to the agenda at the next 
borough assembly meeting on 
Dec. 3, so the assembly can dis-
cuss the exchange.  

— The borough assembly 
heard from assembly member 
Jeff Meucci who stated that he 
would be adding an agenda 
item to Dec. 3’s meeting that 
would change language in the 
agenda outline from visitor’s 
views related to agenda and 
visitors’ views unrelated to 
agenda to persons’ views re-
lated to agenda and persons’ 
views unrelated to agenda. 
The change comes after a pub-
lic comment was made at the 
Nov. 5 assembly meeting that 
suggested the current lan-
guage doesn’t properly repre-
sent community members who 
live in Petersburg and aren’t 
visitors. 
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Petersburg Insurance Center 
772-3858 or 1-800-478-3858 

We provide a full range of insurance services:  
Life, hospitalization, homeowners, auto, renters, 
boat and more.

Join your neighbors  

Friday, Nov. 23rd, 
5:30p at City Hall 

 
Stop by Buschmann Park for  
a cup of hot cider from the  

Sons of Norway while you gather. 

ANNUAL COMMUNITY 
TREE LIGHTING

772-3949  
www.rockysmarine.com

We are thankful to count you  
all as customers, friends, and neighbors. We hope 

you enjoy your family & friends this weekend. 
 Closed Thursday — Sunday for Thanksgiving

 
ALASKA MENTAL HEALTH TRUST AUTHORITY 

TRUST LAND OFFICE 
NOTICE UNDER 11 AAC 99.050 OF 

DECISION TO SELL LAND 
MHT #9100917 

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to the provisions of AS 38.05.801 and 11 AAC 99, the Executive 
Director of the Alaska Mental Health Trust Land Office (TLO) has determined that it is in the best interest 
of the Alaska Mental Health Trust and its beneficiaries to complete a negotiated sale of certain Trust land 
to Katrina and Aaron Miller. The basis for this determination is explained in a written Best Interest Decision 
prepared by the Executive Director pursuant to 11 AAC 99.040. 

The Trust land affected by the decision is near Petersburg, and is more particularly described as:  MH 
Parcel CRM-2206, located within portions of Sections 22 and 23, T59S, R79E, Copper River Meridian, 
and containing approximately 0.32 acres, according to Engineering Plat 56-2, Tract 9. 

Persons who believe that the written decision should be altered because it is not in the best interests of 
the Trust or its beneficiaries, or because the decision is inconsistent with Trust management principles set 
out in 11 AAC 99.020, or any other provision of 11 AAC 99, must provide written comments on or before 
4:30 PM, December 21, 2018. Comments should be submitted to the TLO at 2600 Cordova Street, 
Suite 100, Anchorage, AK  99503, or by fax (907) 269-8905 or email mhtlo@alaska.gov. Following 
the comment deadline, the Executive Director will consider timely comments that question the decision 
on the basis of the best interest of the Alaska Mental Health Trust and its beneficiaries or inconsistency 
with 11 AAC 99, and the best interest decision may be changed in response to such written comments or 
other information. Commenting parties will be provided a copy of the final best interest decision after the 
end of the notice period. 

To be eligible to file for reconsideration of the best interest decision, or to file a subsequent appeal to 
the Superior Court, a person must have submitted written comments during the notice period. Eligible 
persons will have twenty (20) calendar days after published notice of or receipt of the final written decision 
to request that the Executive Director reconsider the decision under 11 AAC 99.060(b). 

Copies of the written decision are available at the Trust Land Office, or at https://alaskamental-
healthtrust.org/trust-land-office/.  If you have any questions concerning this action, please contact the 
Trust Land Office at (907) 269-8658. 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, the Alaska Mental Health Trust is prepared to 
accommodate individuals with disabilities. Please contact the Trust Land Office at (907) 269-8658 for as-
sistance. Requests for assistance must be received at least 96 hours prior to the comment deadline in order 
to ensure that any necessary accommodations can be provided. 

The Executive Director of the TLO reserves the right to waive technical defects in this notice or to 
amend, postpone, or vacate the best interest decision. 
Dated 11/16/2018 

Wyn Menefee 
Executive Director 

Published:  November 21, 2018

Borough assembly blocks ordinance 
to clarify Marine Passenger fee

At the recommendation of Harbor-
master Glo Wollen, the borough assem-
bly awarded Tamico, Inc. a bid amount 
not to exceed $188,500 for the demoli-
tion and the reconstruction of the tim-
ber dock adjacent to the Harbor Office. 

The base bid is $187,500 and includes 
the demolition and reconstruction of 
the dock. Materials for the dock will be 
made up of recycled construction mate-
rial furnished by the borough’s harbor 
department and new material furnished 
by Tamico, Inc. An additive alternate of 
$1,000 may be added to splice addi-
tional pipe pile onto pipe pile that is al-
ready covered in the base bid. An 
additive alternate is an amount that 
could be added to the base bid should 
additional work be required. 

The harbor department had bud-
geted funds to cover both the base bid 
and the additive alternate bids for the 
project in the fiscal year 2019 budget 
under capital outlays, according to 
Wollen in an email to borough manager 
Stephen Geisbrecht. 

Four contractors had submitted bids, 
with Tamico, Inc., which is based in Pe-
tersburg, being the lowest. Pintail En-
terprises, Inc, which is also located in 
Petersburg, submitted a base bid of 
$210,000 and an additive alternate of 
$2,500. The other two bidders are lo-
cated in Ketchikan. Pool Engineering, 
Inc. placed a base bid of $235,500, with 

an additive alternate of $2,600. Western 
Dock & Bridge, Inc. submitted a base 
bid of $448,200 and an additive alter-

nate of $5,000. 
An engineer with Harai & Associ-

ates, Inc., are consulting civil engineers 

and land surveyors, estimated the pro-
ject’s base bid to be $286,800, with an 
additive alternate of $1,600.

Assembly awards local company with dock project bid

 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

The current dock next to the Harbor office is to be removed and rebuilt by Tamico, Inc. According to harbor staff, the dock is rotting 
and portions of it are over 60 years old. The project isn’t expected to begin until next year.

BRIAN VARELA  / Petersburg Pilot

The Wilderness Adventurer docked in Wrangell in 2017. It’s first wave 
of passengers totaled 28. 

Pilot file photo

    “At this point, 
I’d like to just kind 
of see it go away,”  

—  JEFF MEUCCI 
ASSEMBLY MEMBER 


